
CITY OF LAMBS GROVE

COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 5, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call:  Cindy Humke, Steve Thomassen, Cathi Fouts, and Chris Norman present.  Fouts moved and was seconded by Norman to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 4-0.

Guests:  Bill Perrenoud
New Business:

a. Fouts moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve Perrenoud’s request to close a portion of Oakwood to accommodate Ragbrai guests on July 25th.  Motion carried 4-0.
b. DeGoey submitted a letter of resignation from the Council effective July 1, 2018.  The Council has 60 days to appoint someone to serve the remainder of DeGoey’s term.
c. Humke moved and was seconded by Norman to approve the second reading of Ordinance No. 2018-001.  Motion carried 4-0.  Norman moved and was seconded by Humke to waive the third reading.  Motion carried 4-0.

d. Fouts moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve Resolution 2018-03 authorizing money to be transferred into the General Fund from the following funds:  Emergency, Employee Benefits, Emergency Management, and Library.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously.    
Consent Agenda:

Humke moved and was seconded by Norman to approve all the items on the consent agenda including the minutes from the June 7, 2018 meeting, list of bills, and reconciliation report for June.  Motion carried 4-0.    

	JCARL
	Participation Fee
	$46.25

	News Printing Company
	Publications
	$81.62

	Dodd’s
	Sanitation Contract
	$670.00

	Christina Machin
	Salary
	$410.64

	Patrick Edwards
	Postage Reimbursement
	$6.70

	IPERS
	Retirement
	$166.56

	Iowa League of Cities
	Annual Membership
	$327.00

	JP Drain Cleaning & Plumbing
	Services
	$269.95

	Alliant Energy
	Utilities
	$23.90

	Alliant Energy
	Utilities
	$362.08

	Total July Bills
	
	$2,364.70


	General Fund
	$386.47

	Charges for Fee
	$2,564.39

	Local Option Sales Tax
	$954.38

	Emergency
	$0.12

	Road Use Fund
	$1,500.11

	Debt Service
	$1.14

	Total June Revenue
	$5,406.61

	
	

	General Fund
	$2,124.07

	Charges for Fee
	$7,140.00

	Local Option Sales Tax
	$0.00

	Road Use Fund
	$387.54

	Debt Service
	$14,220.00

	Total June Expense
	$23,871.61

	
	


Mayor:  Edwards reported that he has addressed resident issues regarding parked cars and mowing.  He also reported that Jasper County was included in a disaster proclamation by Governor Reynolds in response to flooding and severe weather beginning June 14th and continuing.  Finally, Edwards reported that he had received a response from the Iowa Department of Agriculture regarding an estimate on water control around the Thomas Jefferson School.  
Streets:  Thomassen reported that he contacted Jasper Construction and Jasper County regarding the dead-end street at Walnut.  They are able to provide bridge object markers to use as a barricade at the end of the street.  Thomassen also reported that there are more potholes to fix.    
Sewers:  No report
Parks:  Humke reported that the park is being mowed.    
Tree Steward:  No report

Storm Sewers:  Norman reported that there is additional work to be done on Thomas Jefferson.  Jasper Construction acknowledges that there is still a problem and will take care of it.  They are behind due to all the recent rains.  Norman also reported that the manhole cover came off again on Thomas Jefferson.
City Clerk:  No report  
Old Business:  None
Humke moved and was seconded by Norman to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m.  Motion carried 4-0.
Next City Council meeting to be held August 2, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.
Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk
Mayor
Patrick Edwards
City Clerk

Christina Machin

